Denver Safety and Leadership Committee Minutes
5-20-2013

Members Present:  Linda Lawson (chair), Marty Billings, Mark Thompson, Pat McKinley, Terry Ploski, Deb Robak, Sue Henley (recorder).
Members Absent:   Chris Dohmen, Uwe Sartori, Wayne Johnson, Karen Hurley
Call to Order:  6:30pm.

Approval of Minutes:  March 18, 2013 distributed previously and accepted as released. No meeting April 2013.
Discussion/Action Items:
1) Trip Leader Certifications:  New website does not allow non-employees to access and add certified trip leaders.  Marty, our DS&L Certification Coordinator (Marty Billings) will need to instruct Membership Services to perform this task.
2) Trip Leader School:  has 28 graduates, now 1 LIT is completed as part of the school in small groups.  The 2nd. LIT continues the same with oversight by a current Denver Group trip leader.  DS&L members at the meeting submitted 13 names of people they thought would possess leadership characteristics to act as the newly proposed LIT Master Trip Leaders.  Terry said he would talk with WTS trip leaders who might be interested in serving  as Master Leaders/Instructors for LIT’s . Ewe Satori, Director of TLS, would be notified of both lists.
3) Leader Gathering  from 4-18-2013was evaluated:  Many positive comments.  Improvements needed were:  room was small and the smaller discussion groups needed more definition and direction.  Food needed a coordinated plan in advance, food table at the door caused a bottleneck.  The PA system was not working correctly and there was a request for a clip-on microphone in order to move away from the podium.  If a Master of Ceremonies is used we could direct the timing and process easier.  Rock climbing breakout asked for more technical trips in the future.  Suggestion for next month’s agenda:   to discuss the stalled technical trip leader process.  It was identified that technical climbing trips had a lot to do with knowing the climbers and their skill level to be safe and comfortable.  Will the new website be useful in this process?
4) Evacuation Guideline Tool:  Wayne Johnson has spent a considerable amount of time getting this tool developed.  Scoring completed in the WTS school pilot was not consistent.  DS&L members felt that we needed a more structured evaluation of the tool before implementing it.  Some concern on the question placing a class 1 hike side by side with a class 1 rock as they are not similar.  All members feel with some more work this will be a valuable tool for leaders. Vote:  Linda will take the tool, scenarios for assessment, comments, and improvement to a clinician and her staff.  Terry Polaski raised a legal issue regarding whether the tool can meet validation of the “ Frye Test”  related to the Colorado and Federal rules of scientific evidence.  Terry will review in his personal legal capacity and advice the committee in June.
5) Leader Emeritus:  the MHM will publish in June a thank you and list of people who have chosen this category.  Further discussion is needed to recommend LE recognition items –plaques, keychain,… as well as developing letters of thank you for choosing this category and one specifically for inactive leaders.
6) Incidents/Injuries/Near Misses:  Incidents # 2013-C0103 and # 2013-C014 were discussed by the committee
7) Service dogs on trips:  Placed as an item on the agenda for next month’s meeting.  Identified as a possible item for future trip leader training.
8) Website issues:  It has been difficult for members to know they have successfully cancelled on a trip.  Continue to use the Trip Leader tutorial for adding and closing a trip.
9) Committee member resignation:  Deb Robak announced she was resigning after being on the committee for over 4 years.  She has developed a formal incident and accident investigation protocol as well as has developed and written the monthly Trip Leaders Safety and Leadership newsletter  during the time she has been on the committee.  Thank you Deb for moving us forward.
Next Meeting:  June 17, 2013 6:30pm.
 Submitted by:   Sue Henley
